
 

 

 

Finance Subcommittee on Health and Human Services 

Chairwoman Sara P. Carruthers 

March 16. 2023 

 

Chairwoman Carruthers called the meeting of the House Finance Subcommittee on Health and Human 

Services to order at 10:00am in Room 313.  The roll was taken and a quorum was present.  The minutes 

from the previous meeting were approved without objection.   

Chairwoman Carruthers called Maureen Corcoran, Director of the Department of Medicaid, to provide 
testimony to the subcommittee.  Director Corcoran responded to questions asked by the subcommittee.  
Craig Figi, Budget Director for the Department of Medicaid, answered a question raised by the 
subcommittee. 
 

Chairwoman Carruthers called Alicia Hopkins to provide testimony to the subcommittee.  Ms. Hopkins 

responded to questions asked by the subcommittee. 

 

Chairwoman Carruthers called Janemarie Sowers to provide testimony to the subcommittee.  Ms. Sowers 

responded to questions asked by the subcommittee. 

 

Chairwoman Carruthers called Lynn Williams, Lead Organizer for the Contact Center, William Wallace, 

Board Member for the Contact Center, and Cassandra Barham, Office Manager/Organizer for the Contact 

Center, to provide testimony to the subcommittee.  The group answered questions asked by the 

subcommittee.   

 

Chairwoman Carruthers called Kevin Martincek, Ohio Area Vice President for Maxim Healthcare Services, 
to provide panel testimony.  No questions were asked by the subcommittee. 
 

Chairwoman Carruthers called Dr. Vinod Miriyala to provide testimony.  Dr. Miriyala responded to 
questions asked by the subcommittee. 
 

Chairwoman Carruthers called Marla Morse, Executive Director for Oral Health Ohio, to provide 
testimony.  Ms. Morse responded to questions asked by the subcommittee. 
 

Chairwoman Carruthers called Gail Long, of Northern Ohioans for Budget Legislation Equality and Brian 
Mallory to provide testimony to the subcommittee.  Evan O’Reilly read Ms. Long’s testimony.  Mr. Mallory 
answered questions asked by the subcommittee. 
 

 

 



Chairwoman Carruthers called Caroline Lahrmann to provide testimony to the subcommittee.  Ms. 
Lahrmann answered questions asked by the subcommittee. 
 

 

Chairwoman Carruthers advised the subcommittee that written testimony had been submitted by Jill 
Hinkel and was on the member’s iPads.  
 

With no further business, the subcommittee adjourned at 1:55pm. 

 

__________________________                                                                  _________________________    

Rep. Carruthers, Chairwoman                                                                         Committee Secretary  


